

STATE OF TENNESSEE

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENT AND CONSERVATION DIVISION OF WATER RESOURCES

William R. Snodgrass - Tennessee Tower 312 Rosa L. Parks Avenue, 11th Floor Nashville, Tennessee 37243-1102

December 18, 2015

Mr. Tom Baxter

e-copy: tbaxter@bushbros.com
Bush Brothers and Company, Inc.
3304 Chestnut Hill Road
Dandridge, TN

Subject: Administrative Inactivation

NPDES Permit Tracking No. TN0003280

Bush Brothers and Company, Inc.

Chestnut Hill, Jefferson County, Tennessee

Dear Mr. Baxter:

This letter is to inform you the Division of Water Resources is administratively inactivating the file record for the above referenced permit effective as of the date of its expiration on October 31, 2015. Division staff have confirmed with Mr. Terry Dockery of your staff via telephone yesterday that operation at the facility, located at 3304 Chestnut Hill Road, no longer intends to discharge the non-contact cooling water or collected spring and well water discharges that were previously regulated by this permit. Mr. Dockery additionally relays that the outfalls have been plugged so that they cannot discharge. If you should decide to discharge again under an individual permit, you must reapply for an appropriate permit at least 180 days prior to any proposed discharge.

If you have questions, please contact the Knoxville Environmental Field Office at 1-888-891-TDEC; or, at this office, please contact Mr. Wade Murphy at (615) 532-0666 or by E-mail at *Wade.Murphy@tn.gov*.

Sincerely,

Vojin Janjić

Danut

Manager, Water-Based Systems

c: Mr. Terry Dockery, Facilities Manager, Bush Brothers and Company, Inc., tdockery@bushbros.com

Mr. Robert M. Rosdil, Environmental Manager, Bush Brothers and Company, rrosdil@bushbros.com

Mr. Scott Schroeder, Farm, Facilities & Environmental Department Manager, Bush Brothers & Company, Inc., sschroeder@bushbros.com

Knoxville Environmental Field Office - woody.smith@tn.gov

Permit File